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 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum
MINUTES OF THE WCSCF AGM 
ZOOM Meeting
 


Thursday 17th September 2020, 10h00–12h00 

ATTENDANCE:   Cindee Bruyns (UCT ), Wilma Piek (VRCID), Nena Van Lierop,  Colleen Pietersen (TLC),  Berenice Blaauw and Lorraine Karelse (VCC), Glenda Kayster (WCSCF), Tessa Gardener, Amy Wright Katie Marshall-Smith (Hands and Feet), Janine Hansen (Action Volunteers Africa), Bijou Bakole (El Theos), Avril Thomas (Living Hope), Reinette Retief (StreetSmart), Michelle Smith (Knead2Succeed), Stacey Doorly-Jones (STAND), Christopher Louw (Harambee), Mashudu Isaac Rambouli (AGAPE), Herman Smit (CAP), Wendy Abrahams (Advance Edukos), Graham Haddad (Hope Risen Foundation), Annemarie Fourie, Gerda Smuts and Teresa Grimbeek (Steinthal CYCC), Etienne Lehani (Youth Outreach), Nadine Samuels (Badisa Bellville), Vanessa Brink (Badisa Bellville), Julianna Overmeyer (Hope Options Calitzdorp), Danie Murray (Handevat), Watson Moyana (AMP), Nosi Mdenene-Hompa (Masizame), Bettie Niewoudt (Stellcare), Janice King (WCSCF), Colleen Brookes-Gain (WCSCF), Malcolm Venter (Governing Body Foundation).
APOLOGIES:  Melanie Burke (StreetSmart), Sonika & Jonathan (YFC Kidstop), Chantelle Pepper (Substance Abuse Forum), Una Breytenbach (Goedgedacht), Dessie & Jacqui (Pink Ladies), Issie Jacobs (NWU), Wendy Bosse (Olympians), Pat Eddy (CCID), Brenda Wall (Masizami), Bonnita Hendricks (St Michaels CYCC),  Prof Gerrie Smit, Vasti de Villiers (SA Childrens Homes), Michelle Potter (SA-Yes), Dumisami Samson (Khayelitsha ECD), Roberto Quintas (Cllr Hout Bay CoCT), Liz Hucke (Polka).
1. WELCOME, Apologies and Introductions 
Wilma Piek (Chairperson) welcomed everyone and asked each person present to introduce themselves.
Janice introduced and welcomed Malcom Venter from the Governing Body Foundation. 
The Zoom is being recorded and a copy of the video can be requested hereafter for further sharing of this guest speakers topic. 
2. Guest Speaker:  Malcom Venter; Governing Body Foundation
       “School Law, Suspensions, Expulsions and Disciplinary Hearings”

        Malcom thanked the WCSCF for the invitation and opportunity.
“In today’s life it feels like the conduct of school children are being criminalized. They are not criminals and often it’s a learner with behavioral issues due to other factors.

When something happens in the school - It must be investigated carefully. The questions who when what and how must be asked. Not every transgression means expulsion.  For example, if it’s a learner caught smoking it doesn’t mean expulsion.  The only time expulsion is warranted is when its:

a. drug related/ using or selling on the school premises
b. Violence towards other learners or educators. 
In the case of a suspension; ONLY the WCED HOD can suspend a learner after a hearing has taken place.

Suspension cannot occur before or after internal investigation.  A principal can ONLY send a learner home if that learner is a threat to others or is under threat. 
The disciplining committee shouldn’t be intimidating.  They must be child friendly and not use language that the learner cannot understand.  Witnesses have to be credible and not hearsay.  The learner’s side of the story must be heard. 
It’s good to coach the learner beforehand regarding body language (slouching, eye-rolling) and language.
NB: The principal can present a case but cannot make a decision about the case.
The floor was opened for Q&A

From personal experience, schools don’t comply with Section 110 and neither do they do referrals. 

Schools need more awareness of the function of Social workers and who to refer learners too.

In light of that question, Janice mentioned that WCSCF does presentations at schools regarding the Section 110 of the       Children’s Act; Reporting of abuse and neglect and the Form 22. Also schools know about the Abuse No More programs as well as the SIAS Protocols.
Action: Malcom asked Janice to forward him that information.
       How many people should be present at this SGB committee?

It says a minimum of 5 people that excludes the person who presents the case.  It shouldn’t exceed 5 so that it doesn’t   intimidate the learner.

       If a learner is suspended for the 7 days, is the learner allowed to receive homework?

It doesn’t say so in the regulations but if someone can fetch the homework and have it returned for marking – then definitely 
Yes
What can a Social worker do when she/he sees that a school isn’t following the law regarding a suspension or expulsion?

A Social Worker may object to the manner in which the proceedings are being done.

                 What happens to children that have been absent for 10 days; can the school de-register that child.

By law they can be removed but what should ideally happen is that the school has exhausted every avenue of following up on that child before de-registration takes place.  Unfortunately the law doesn’t say that the school is mandated to find out the whereabouts of the child. 

                 Who is responsible for a child’s safety if he/she walks off the school premises?
A school should have a medium of awareness of who’s left the school grounds like having a register after every period so that they can call those parents to inform them that their child has left the school premises.

What should be done if it is discovered that schools are deregistering learners to avoid the process of discipline?

First take up the matter with the principal and if no joy, then the District office and if still no joy then the Department. 

                How can we join the GBF?

Only schools can join the GBF. We currently have 250 schools. Get schools to sign up with the GBF. If the school is in a poorer area then we charge a yearly fee according to their pockets. The Dept would like all schools to sign up with the GBF.

Action: Janice will email the presentation to all present. And if anyone has issues that can’t seem to get resolved; they should feel free to contact Janice.
         AGM Business  
3. Adoption of Last AGM Minutes & All Regions Minutes
There were no matters discussed that arose from the previous All Regions meeting or the Previous AGM.  
Herman Smit proposed and Wilma seconded for the All Regions minutes to be accepted. 
Betty Proposed and Herman seconded for the AGM Minutes to be accepted.
4. Chairpersons Report
We are excited to be able to report on this NEW SEASON for the WCSCF as we continue the work of developing partnerships in the vulnerable children sector to empower, advocate and integrate our efforts collaboratively. 

The Provincial Department of Social Development (DSD) recently implemented a more target-ed strategy of Prevention and Early Intervention services within the communities, by funding a Social Work post for each Drop-in Centres (DIC’s). Due to our close networking relationship with DIC’s and our consistent capacity building within this sector, we are well-positioned to render Supervision services to these new Social Workers. The WCSCF are honoured to be part of this process and we commend DSD for ensuring a proper and professional psycho-social service at each registered and funded DIC. 

COVID-19 pandemic hit, changing our way of working and impacting everyone, especially vulnerable children. Our registered and unregistered DIC’s, soup kitchens and other local social relief initiatives, soon became the only way to ensure the survival of many of our vulnerable children and their families, who needed access to food security—a desperate Sector found innovative and wonderful ways to network and share resources. 

Our mandate to advocate for homeless children found Janice part of the team of Human Rights Commission Monitors visiting the Strandfontein Homeless Site erected by the City of Cape Town. Although assured there were no children on site, 15 children were thereafter referred to an appropriate shelter. Although face to face will always be our first prize, Covid has brought about a new and wider range of connecting opportunities and we foresee opportunities to reach more NGO’s virtually than ever before. 

A big shout out as always, to our devoted staff members for their passion, compassion and consistency, despite a total change of circumstances, as well as our Exec for their time, assistance and enthusiasm to serve the forum and our children.

Mia Coetzee had resigned and we thank Janice and Colleen for standing in in this times.
5. Treasurers Report Including Financial Statements

Stacey Shared the Trial balance.
It is my pleasure to report to the Members on the state of the WCSCF Finances. Our budget was unexpectedly stretched a few months into this financial year with increased funding and increased responsibility from DSD in the form of an extra Social Workers Supervisors post. This meant our 3 annual trips to the Eden Karoo increased to monthly trips, greatly increasing costs. Our planned budget needed to grow resulting in a small deficit for the organisation. Our investment reserves allowed us some cushioning to maintain cash flow. 
The Annual Financial Statements of the WCSCF for the fiscal year 01 April 2019 to 31 March 2020 have been prepared by our Accounting firm, Bounce Up Consultants, and include the statement of financial position as at 31 March 2020, the statements of operations, status in net assets and cash flows for the year then ended. These are currently being reviewed and audited by our auditing firm, Audprop and will be posted on the website and emailed to Members when completed. We would like to thank Bounce Up for their excellent service to the Forum. 
One of the characteristics of a proper and effective network is to adapt to new circumstances and challenges to make sure the sector still receives services (in this case essential services) to survive. So, during this COVID-19 pandemic, we applied for funding via Connect Network who were responsible to distribute funds that Sanlam made available for crisis feeding programs resulting from the Lockdown imposed by National Government. The WCSCF then distributed these funds to assist some of the registered and unregistered Drop In Centre partners in their provision of these extra services. The WCSCF received a small portion of this for administration. We want to thank each and every member of our forum who walked the extra mile during this trying time to assist our children and their communities. 

In order to save on overall costs, and due to the increased travelling, we have decided to buy a WCSCF vehicle. 

With financial pressure on the Sector due to Covid-19 Lockdown, the WCSCF decided to waive it’s Membership Fee for the current financial year to give our committed Member organisations a break. Despite the difficult time we find ourselves in, the WCSC Forum remains in good financial stand.
6. Proposal and Adoption of Auditors for 2021
Reinette Retief proposed and Herman Smit accepted.
7. WCSCF Directors Report 
Just when we thought things in Child Care & protection were hard enough (1014 children murdered in 2018/19), the universe hits us with a Global Pandemic!! The mind boggles at how hard the last few months have been, with all our old horrid companions—Poverty, Unemployment, Hunger, Domestic Violence, Gender Based Violence, Child Rape And Murder, Evictions, Poor Service Delivery, etc. getting even worse over lockdown. But what does the Child Care & Protection sector do when the going gets tough….
The supervisory post came late in the year which has had me managing 2 posts.

The DSDS wants to fund more drop in centres and have made another supervisor post available but we haven’t as yet hired anyone until our TPA’s.

54 Members this year
Zoom allows more people to attend which is great

Soon as our new coordinator post is filled we will be visiting organisations.

Good to know you all.

Wilma thanked Colleen for the weekly campaigns and for running the CNOYO forum.
8.    WCSCF Executive Nominations& Elections
          
Current Members

	Name
	Current employer
	Profession & Areas of Specialization
	Area located

	Wilma Piek
	VRCID
	Social Worker, Social Development Manager. Homelessness, Supervision & Facilitation/Mediation
	Belville & Parow

	Stacey Doorly-Jones
	STAND
	NPO Director, Equine Assisted Therapy, Substance Use Disorder, GBV, Trauma Treatment & Support
	Durbanville & Langeberg

	Isaac Rambouli
	Child Welfare
	Designated Social Worker
	Mossell Bay

	Herman Smit
	CAP
	NPO Director


	Swellendam

	Betty Nieuwoudt
	StellCare
	Social Worker & Director of Designated Child Protection Organisation
	Stellenbosch

	Wendy Bosse
	Olympians Social Development
	NGO Director, Child Protection Activist
	Fisantekraal & Klipheuwel


New Nominations

	Cindee Bruyns
	UCT Dept of Social Development
	Social worker, Lecturer
	

	Chris De Beyer
	Quality Life Montessori


	Businessman & Corporate Governance Consultant
	Pinelands


      Wilma asked if there were any objections to the 2 nominees. 
There were No objections.

Wilma reiterated that if you are willing to serve on this Executive board in the future and you are able to contribute necessary skills, then please don’t hesitate to contact us as. 

As there had not been a full quorum to ratify our new Executive Committee, a follow-on meeting to ratify decisions made at this meeting would take place on Tuesday 22nd Sept at 14h00 & whoever can join the meeting is welcome to do so. Notification will be sent out.


11.    Closure

A Joint forum meeting will be held before the end of the year and the sub-forum meeting dates will be sent out.

Feel free to let Janice know if there’s a specific topic you would like to have spoken about at our All Regions meetings.

The meeting was closed by the Chair.

Enquiries:   Janice King (WCSCF Director)    Cell: 072 4500 456
  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com
